
The Tour de Yorkshire is coming to Airmyn... 
The Parish Council held a public meeting on Tuesday 16 January to discuss our involvement in the Tour de York-

shire when it comes from Beverley, through Airmyn, past White City and on to Rawcliffe on its way to Doncaster on 

the first day, Thursday 3 May 2018.  The meeting was very well attended by more than 20 residents on what was a 

very cold evening. 

Some residents had already been in contact offering help to prepare for the event by making bunting, the recycling 

centre in the village had agreed to provide any cycles or wheels that were brought in so that they could be painted 

for decoration around the village, the church had agreed to run a refreshment stall at the lychgate and the school 

had expressed an interest in being involved too. 

Discussion took place about car parking and some businesses were to be approached to see if they would help pro-

vide parking on the day.  Cars normally parked on the roadside along High Street will be asked to park elsewhere 

on the day, as the road must be clear and will be closed for some of the time. More details will become clear as 

information comes through from ERYC and the race organisers. 

We discussed bunting, balloons and ribbons in blue and yellow to decorate houses along the route from Boothferry 

Bridge to the roundabout and out to White City. It was suggested that those with hanging baskets or with space to 

put pots out could plant them in a blue and yellow colour scheme.  Residents present offered help to paint the  

cycles or wheels given by the recycling centre. Sam Stevens offered to make ribbon decorations for the Airmyn  

village signs and the school was keen to be involved in making decorations of some sort. Land Art was also  

mentioned, an interesting idea where a picture is constructed on an open area of land so that it can be viewed 

from above by the TV helicopter.  If anyone would like to take this idea further then do please come forward. 

We then discussed the safest places for the school children to be sited so that they get a good view but are kept 

safe.  Several locations were mentioned and this needs to be investigated further.  It was pointed out by a resident 

that there will not be any barriers to keep by-standers out of the road and so safety would be paramount. 

We have already had contact regarding the information booklet which is passed to the TV Commentators.  David 

Galloway, our village historian, has put together some interesting facts about the village and these have been  

forwarded to ERYC.  More information will be sent to us by the organisers as the weeks go on, and this will be  

communicated to residents via websites and The Airmyn News. 

Names, contact details and offers of help were taken down at the meeting, but if you would like to offer your  

services or have a particular skill that would be useful then do please come forward and help to make the day 

memorable for our Parish. You can contact Sue Hayward on haywardds3@gmail.com or any member of the Parish 

Council to express your interest. 

Bracken Hill - let’s make it a success! 

Bracken Hill, the woodland next to the Amenity Site,  was the venue for a series of very 

successful and enjoyable events, including Hallowe’en in 2016.   

Numerous children and parents from in and around the Parish of Airmyn had a great 

time participating in the varied activities on offer. 

We now have the opportunity to work together to enhance and enrich this patch of 

woodland for both people and, more importantly, for wildlife.   This will be a long-term 

project, and year upon year you will see the improvements made by your efforts. 

If you want to ensure your children, their children and subsequent generations can enjoy 

living on a planet that’s clean and healthy, come and help us to help the environment! 

Join the Bracken Hill Group. 

To register your interest, whether it be to help with the practical work or in  

other ways, please contact Airmyn News via email airmynnews@yahoo.com  

or call Ruth on 01405 765773. 
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Airmyn Oil Club Join Oil Buying Group for FREE 

Current Membership within Club: 3 houses 

What are the benefits of joining ? 

• Prices compared for you 

• Forward plan delivery dates 

• More environmentally friendly for village 

• Minimum order of 500 litres 

• Members benefit from the group price 

• Interim deliveries, call and we will sort a 

quick delivery, no excessive delivery charges 

• Local customer service - Yorkshire Oils - 

01423 396789 -Independent, not affiliated 

to any oil suppliers or companies 

To join please contact Andrew at:      

andrew@yorkshireoils.co.uk 07872 079223 

VBH ELECTRONICS 
Repairs to LCD, Plasma TVs & 

Monitors. 

TVs from 20” to 60”, LCD & Plasma, 

now available. 

Freesat & Freeview boxes 

fitted and configured. 

Repairs to HiFi, PA and amplifiers. 

 

Call Henry, in Airmyn, on 

0776 309 6812 / 01405 761149. 

(Free removal of LCD/Plasma TVs)  

 AIRMYN GARAGE  
Bodyshop (Phill Birch)  

High Street, Airmyn  

Tel: 01405 764103  

airmyngarage2@tiscali.co.uk  

From a scratch or small dent to  

full re-sprays and  

machine polish/wax.  

Also vapour blasting for alloy  

motorcycle and car components.  

Arcade Electrics 

70 Pasture Road, Goole, 

01405 761828 

Key Cutting now available. 

Watch batteries fitted. 

Carpet cleaner hire. 

Also spares, Dyson repairs &  

servicing. 

Signs of Spring... 

Theses snowdrops were planted 

by Airmyn WI many years ago on 

the Clock Tower Gardens.  They 

come up every year to herald the 

start of Spring.  

 
ADVERTISERS REQUIRED!!!  

In order to keep the Airmyn News going, we require new advertisers, do 
you have a business that could help? We are distributed to over 350 house-

holds within the Parish of Airmyn. 

To advertise in this monthly newsletter, please contact Susan Krysko  

susankrysko@gmail.com 

Rates are £3.00 month or £25 for a year’s subscription of 10 issues to over  

350 households 

PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCIES  
TWO VACANCIES CURRENTLY EXIST ON OUR 

PARISH COUNCIL. 
LOCAL COUNCILS NEED ACTIVE, INTERESTED 
AND COMMITTED PEOPLE TO SERVE AND GET 

INVOLVED IN THE WORK OF THE PARISH  
COUNCIL. 

PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK OR ANY  
SERVING PARISH COUNCILLOR FOR FURTHER 

INFORMATION. 
NEXT MEETINGS  

14 February 2018 and 14 March 2018. 
 7.00pm in the Memorial Hall. 

Airmyn Parish Council 

Clerk: Mrs N Ingleton 

Tel: 07557 166909  E-mail: airmynpc@gmail.com 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY... 

The next Neighbourhood Watch meeting will be held on Monday 14th 

May 2018 

In the George Dales Room of Airmyn Memorial Hall at 7pm. 

New members welcome. 



Extract Minutes of the Airmyn Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 13 December 2017 at 7.00pm. 

Councillors present were S Hayward(Chair), C Fox, S Scott, C Healey. Members of the public 2. The Clerk was in attendance. 

133/1718 Co-option of new councillors. Mr P Batten, Mr M Lynch and Ms T Storr were co-opted onto the parish council. The  

declarations of office were signed, and the Localism Act 2011 declaration made. 

134/1718 Apologies for absence. None. 

135/1718 Confirmation of minutes. The minutes of the meeting held on 8 November 2017  were agreed as a true record. 

136/1718 Declarations of interest. C Fox declared her membership of the Western Area Planning Committee.  

137/1718 Ongoing issues. 

137.1 Bracken Hill. No updates had been received from ERYC. The Clerk was requested to write to Mr Read at ERYC and provide  

any further information which is needed. 

137.2 Land Claim for Possessory Title. Two firms have been contacted and legal fees are in the region of £750 plus vat. These are  

the approximate costs if no issues arise to complicate the title claim. The clerk will enquire as to the position if the parish council  

takes no further action at this time. Resolved letter of thanks to Mr P Gardner be sent regarding the gardening he undertakes on  

one of the pieces of land. 

137.3 Quotes for Playground Work. Cllr Lynch requested that the play area report be forwarded to him. Resolved another quote  

is needed to consider all options for improving the playground. The report itemised 5 pieces of equipment as “Moderate Risk” and  

these would need attention first. 

137.4 Resolved the Clerk to purchase a St Georges Flag to complete the set of flags currently required. Thanks, were expressed to  

the resident who had repaired the rope free of charge and reattached the flag. 

138/1718 Planning Granted 

PA/03374 Erection of single storey extension to create Managers Office McDonalds Restaurants Goole. 

DC/17/0374 Trees Airmyn No 1 for Mrs Webster. Consent granted. 

New Planning applications. 

17/04043 Erection of single storey extensions to existing McDonalds restaurant. Resolved no objections or comments. 

17/03906/PLF Mr S Wood. Erection of detached garden room 77 High Street Airmyn Goole. Resolved no objections or comments. 

139/1718 Issues raised by councillors. Dog Exclusion notices. A visit was made on Thursday 16 November 2017 to the play area.  

The signage was amended by the ERYC officer who had the appropriate updates with him. The newsletter has also carried an article  

on dog fouling. Residents can report people if they have a name and address of the person whose dog is fouling. 

140/1718 Issues arising from new correspondence. 

140.1 Trees Elite. A resident complained that the screening has not taken place as in the approved plans. A planning Officer from  

ERYC has visited the site to ensure all the planning conditions are adhered to. 

140.2 ERYC Chairman’s Award 2018.Five categories. Resolved not to make any nominations this year, due to lack of preparation  

time before the deadline, but to ask residents in the newsletter if anyone can be recommended for an award next year. This will  

give time to prepare letters and photographs for a file to be sent to ERYC with lots of varied contributions in support of an application. 

140.3 Precept 2018/2019. Following a discussion, the councillors agreed that costings have to be included in the precept for the  

costs associated with a possible land title claim, Playground repairs, a new computer for the Clerk, possible Tour de Yorkshire costs  

and filling the village grit bins now a cold weather grant cannot be claimed from ERYC. 

140.4 External auditor appointment 2018-2019 PKF Littlejohn LLP. 

140.5 ERYC requesting feedback on Taskforce Survey in July 2017.The Chair, Cllr Scott and the Clerk will complete and return. 

140.6 Tour de Yorkshire visiting Airmyn village on the 3 May 2018.The riverbank will be an excellent vantage point and the village  

will be seen by many TV viewers and it will attract visitors. Resolved that a flyer will be prepared and delivered to every household  

and a public meeting will be held on Tuesday 16 January 2018 at 7.30 to welcome views and ideas for the visit of the Tour. 

141/1718 Upcoming meetings. None Listed. 

142/1718 Ward Councillor’s Reports. A press release has been issued to remind everyone to care for lonely neighbours and any  

Vulnerable residents they may know. Plans are proceeding for a defibrillator at the Memorial Hall. 

143/1718 Safety Concerns The play area grass is very long. Resolved to ask for another cut when the weather is suitable. Weed 

spraying will also be requested before next April. The salt bins owned by the parish council are to be checked for adequate levels. 

144/1718 Financial matters The bank reconciliation and respective bank statements up to 30 November 2017 had previously been 

circulated and were agreed as a true record and signed accordingly. 

The following payments were approved: - 

Bacs payments. Pay Caretaker wages for Dog Bin clearance £200, 2017-2018. Home working Clerk £18. December 2017. Clerk’s  

salary for November to be approved for payment. Heart Internet £178.77. N Ingleton postage £2.40. Cheque issued to Milner’s  

£90.00 Christmas Tree. 

145/1718 Ten minutes for members of the public to speak. 

146/1718 Matters for inclusion on the agenda of the next meeting. Precept agreement. Tour de Yorkshire. Play value report. 

Drainage Board. Programme of inspections. Need to ensure water courses running freely. 

147/1718 The date of the next meeting 10 January 2018. The Clerk will be absent for the February 2018 meeting however  

Cllr Healey agreed to minute this meeting, and this will be held on the 14 February 2018. 

148/1718 Review of contracts of employment. Pay scale for Clerk to be confirmed. Resolved Cllr Hayward and Cllr Fox will arrange  

an interview with the clerk before the next meeting. 

Miss S Hayward, Chair to Airmyn Parish Council 



Airmyn News is published by the Airmyn Village Association and sponsored by 

Airmyn Parish Council. The views expressed are those of the contributors and do 

not represent the views of the editor, the Airmyn Village Association or  

Airmyn Parish Council. Any items for publication should be sent to the editor,  

Ruth Lowe, at airmynnews@yahoo.com or 91 High Street,  

Airmyn, Tel: 765773 preferably by the 15
th

 of the month, to ensure publication 

in that month’s issue. All items must clearly indicate who wishes to have them  

published. Items without clear provenance will not be published.  

INFORMATION 
BOARD 

MOBILE LIBRARY 

THURSDAY – EVERY 3
rd

 WEEK 

High Street, church lychgate  

1.40 – 1.55pm (approx).  

POST OFFICE 

EVERY TUESDAY AT THE VILLAGE 

HALL 2.00-4.30  p.m. 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

PCSO 7567 Samantha Chandler  

M: 07855139964 

Contact Samantha if you have any 

issues you would like to discuss that 

are not an emergency. Call 101 to 

report a crime or 999 if a crime is in 

progress. 

Crimestoppers 0800555111 to report 

information about crimes 

 

Arriva Service 400  

operating Mondays to Fridays 

Airmyn 0800 0908 1717 1755 

Goole  0815 0923 1734 1810 

 

Goole  0820 1500 1815 

Airmyn 0834 1514 1829 

 

Airmyn & Hook Shopping Bus 

Every Wednesday & Friday 

Except Bank Holidays, £3 rtn 

 

Time       Inward Journey 

09:40       High Street, Airmyn 

09:45       Bridge Road, Airmyn 

09:50       High Street West, Hook 

09:55       Hook Village Hall 

10:00       High Street East, Hook 

10:05       Goole Road, Hook 

10:10       North Street, Goole 

10:15       Boothferry Road Shops 

 

Time       Outward Journey 

12:00       Boothferry Road Shops 

12:05        North Street, Goole 

12:10        Goole Road, Hook 

12:15        High Street East, Hook 

12:20        Hook Village Hall 

12:25        High Street West, Hook 

12:30        Bridge Road, Airmyn 

Church Corner 

Forthcoming services at St. David’s  

 

Sunday, 21st January     Evening Prayer   4-00 pm 

Sunday, 28th January     Family Service 10-00 am 

Sunday, 4th February     Holy Communion   4-00 pm 

Sunday, 11th February   Holy Communion   10-00 am 

Sunday, 18th February   Evening Prayer   4-00 pm following this 
year’s Snowdrop Festival. 

Sunday, 25th February   Family Service   10-00 am 

Sunday, 4th March          Holy Communion    6-00 pm.** 

Please note  that you do not have to be confirmed in order to at-
tend a service of Holy Communion. These Communion services 
contain the same hymns and prayers and a talk from whoever is 
leading the service that occur in the other services and they will 
be appropriate to the time of year as well as sometimes being 
chosen in response to national or international news. Everyone 
will be made equally welcome and we need more regular at-
tenders in our weekly congregations. 

**Please note also that our evening services will revert to start-
ing at 6-00 pm rather than 4-00 pm from Sunday, the 4th March. 

Francis Sykes: 

We wish to express our great sadness at the recent death of 
Francis Sykes of Rawcliffe. 

Francis was a sincere friend to many of us in this village. He had 
been taking one of our evening church services regularly for the 
past few years and had also conducted a number of funeral ser-
vices for Airmyn people both here in our church and at the local 
crematoria. 

Lent courses  

Lent courses are being run by our Vicar, the Rev. Philip Ball 
(Tel. 01405 767721) and also by Mrs Janet Rushby (Tel. 01405 
763678). Each of these courses is comprised of 5 sessions. If 
you are interested in attending either of the courses, please con-
tact either the Vicar or Mrs. Rushby for further details of dates, 
times and venues for these meetings. 


